
CWGA BOARD MEETING

April 6, 2022

Present – Janet Ferguson, Laura Curran, Alice Galloway, Kaye Sharp, Amy Day, Rose Mason, Laura 
Noffke, Joann Linville, Lynda Huber Marshall, Sue Oberg, Diane Meyers, Kathy Stout, Jean Czubin, Terri 
Zagone, Peg Wells, Kathie Barton, Laurie Bales, Coleen Larson, Syndy Bunch, Brenda Hankins

The meeting was called to order by Laura Curran at 9:00

Minutes – Amy Day

The March 2, 2022 Board Meeting Minutes were approved

Treasurer’s Report – Laura Curran stated that our insurance policy started April 1, 2022

Membership – Jean Czubin

 There are 16 new members
 11 were at the new members meeting and 3 will meet Thursday to go over the booklet
 60 are signed up for welcome back breakfast

Handicap / Scoring / Day’s Play – Diane Meyers

 There are 94 CWGA members in the GHIN system
 Sent out sheets though Golf Genius for 4/7 play
 Scramble is not a postable score
 Recommendation that Diane clarifies what scramble is, as there is some confusion
 There are 56 playing in the scramble, at $5 each that gives us $280 prize money.  There will be a 

payout to 5 places, in the form of club house credits

Competitions – Rose Mason

Will be meeting this month

Communications – Sue Oberg

 There was a problem with the website, however it was a Google issue
 We need to upgrade our site
 The 9er’s and the CMGA have already upgraded their sites
 There will be a proposal to the CWGA Board to upgrade the CWGA site later this year

Eclectic/ Hole in One – Laura Noffke

 Cards are made up and ready to go
 If a score is not postable (i.e.: scrambles / Tuesday casual play) cannot be posted to eclectic 

either
 Cards will be near the score card box in the tent



 (At some point we will have a cabinet near Chris’ office as will the other two golf groups)

Rules – Joann Linville

 Went over rules with new members
 There is a rules article in the Villager
 Reminder that on Tuesday golf, balls must be holed, no picking up if member plans to post the 

score
 Joann will mention that at 4/7 breakfast
 Suggestion was made that rule be added to the CWGA booklet
 Once a month at general meeting one rule will be discussed (2-5 minutes)
 To speed up pace of play, when putting, if member is close to hole, should just finish
 Members should post all scores from 3/1 on
 On the course, if somebody asks for, or gives advice, that is a penalty, but there is no penalty 

when asking about a RULE, as rules are public knowledge
 Joann will pick up some additional rule books from OGA

Publicity – Laurie Bales

 If anyone has information for The Villager, please get it to Terry or Laurie by 4/10
 Laurie suggested an article about Tuesday play

Social / Catering - Laurie Bales

 Lunch for May will have Cinco De Mayo theme.  Cost will be $19 which will include an 18% 
gratuity.  

 Scramble cost will be $5.  One check for both lunch and scramble are OK
 A suggestion as made that all lunches and games are charged the same way.  It was determined 

that a separate meeting take place, outside of the Board meeting, to establish a common 
process for monthly luncheons now that we do not have an area to post this information

 Those in charge of monthly social will decide if there is going to be a 50/50 drawing
 Vice Presidents of the CWGA are in charge of overseeing the socials and will step in as needed
 The binder to sign up for lunch and games will be in the pro shop

CWGA Director for CGC BOD – Laura Curran (for Terry Borst)

 There will be video poker where the club room is presently, primarily to generate revenue
 We will have a locked drawer and a cabinet in the clubhouse
 For now, money that is collected will be in the pro shop behind the counter

CGC Green and Golf Liaison – Rose Mason

 New pump going in the pond.  Almost complete
 Stumps are being ground around the courses
 On the Red Course new red tees were being installed.  Some of the ladies are unhappy that they 

are too far forward, so they are on hold for now
 They are sanding all three courses
 Club still looking for new assistant pro and assistant superintendent
 CGC has decided not to move forward with wedding planning for now – too much going on



 The Market Café should be done by the end of April
 CGC is trying to find a way to keep non golfers off the course, however there are 67 entrances to 

the courses so it is not a simple issue
 CGC asks if you have any questions about the courses that you, please go through the 

committee

WIP – Sue Oberg / Peg Wells

 They will send an email and whoever would like to play just needs to let them know
 Games are match play
 Normally the games are played on Mondays in the summer.  Peg will send out a schedule

Sunshine – Jan Watson

No report

Roster – Laura Curran (for Leslie Leeper)

 Leslie clearly did a lot of the work on the Roster this week
 One was on the table for everyone to check

Historian – Lynda Huber Marshall

 Lynda volunteered to be the historian again this year
 She will be taking pictures of new members on Thursday 

Property / Trophy – Betsy Knudsen 

 No report

Old Business –

 Tuesday golf begins 4/5.  Can sign up as group or call the pro shop and sign up as an individual
 For now, Laura has 4 tee times, and can add more if needed
 Name tag folder and envelope is behind the counter in the pro shop. Cost is $12, and checks are 

made out to Laura Curran  

New Business

 Member / Guest 
o Get together will be the evening of 7/27
o Tournament will be 7/28
o Members are allowed to invite 1 or 3 guests
o Cost is $60 per person
o Members can form their own foursome
o Not all four players on a team can be CWGA members
o If member does not have a guest, they can sign up to be put with a team
o There will be 3 flights
o There will be sponsored holes



The next meeting will be Wednesday, May 4th at 9 AM

The meeting was adjourned by Laura Curran at 10:43

Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Day 

CWGA Secretary


